
2nd May 2024 

Regulatory and Appeals Committee 

 

Dear Councillors 

I would like to request that my vehicle is considered for licensed for private hire. The 

vehicle was first registered 29th April 2019 and will be 5 years and X days old, 

depending on the date of the committee hearing. 

My vehicle is Citroen C3 Flair and is in excellent condition inside and out. It has fairly 

low mileage for a 5 year old car with only 39,598  miles on the clock and the last 

MOT only had one advisory for the rear tyres. All four tyres have been replaced. 

I can not afford to replace this vehicle with a new one as I am just starting out on this 

new journey. I was hoping that my driver application would have been completed by 

the 29th April but the process took slightly longer than I expected. I hope you will look 

favourably on my application. 

 

Yours sincerely  

Ramona-Ionella Dragu 


